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Date: 08/18/2020 

To: State Clearinghouse (For USPS Deliveries) 
PO Box 3044 
Sacramento, CA, 95812-3044 

 OR (choose most appropriate address) 

 State Clearinghouse (For Hand Deliveries/Courier Service) 
1400 Tenth Street 
Sacramento, CA, 95814 

From: California Department of Transportation 

 Caltrans, District 7 
100 S. Main St. MS-16A 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2016041007 

Project Description: The City of Long Beach, in cooperation with Caltrans, is 
proposing to replace the Shoemaker Bridge (West Shoreline Drive) in the City of Long 
Beach, California. The proposed project would reconstruct Shoemaker Bridge and 
realign local street connections to the bridge and to SR-710 corridor. The purpose is to 
modernize the structure and geometrics of the bridge and to facilitate planned projects 
adjacent to the bridge.  

The FONSI is based on the attached Environmental Impact Report/Environmental 
Assessment (EIR/EA), which has been independently evaluated by Caltrans and 
determined to adequately and accurately discuss the need, environmental issues, and 
impacts of the proposed Project. The impacts would not lead significant impacts after 
the incorporation of mitigation measures. 

This is to advise you that a finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) has been made for 
this project by the California Department of Transportation as assigned by the Federal 
Highway Administration pursuant to 23 USC 327. A copy of the FONSI and the attached 
Environmental Assessment can be obtained from the California Department of 
Transportation office located at the above address. 


